Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

September 9, 2013

In the absence of President Rich Byrnes, Vice President Len Chesterfield called the meeting to order at 2:55 pm. He led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. No new members were present.

Deputy Andy McEwan was our guest speaker. He explained that we got a new car because our old one had very high mileage. He reviewed radio etiquette with us: if we try to communicate with Citrus and no one answers, wait. The dispatchers are often busy. He also reminded us that if we are asked to do something over the radio, do what is asked. If the car is involved in a crash of any kind, stop immediately and call it into dispatch. The Sheriff’s Department received both renewed state and national accreditation. The Sheriff’s Volunteer Unit is sponsoring a hole at a golf tournament at the Plantation Inn on November 14, 2013 in an effort to recruit new members. The Citizen's Academy is getting its own website. Beverly Hills Crime Watch has gone to a local farmer’s market in search of volunteers.

We now have a newer car. Each Lieutenant and Lew Tippett will receive an extra key in case a driver locks himself out.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger reported that our checking account balance was $4520,21 as of August 31. This amount includes donations of $190. No checks were written.  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made and seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

The June minutes are on the web site.

Stats for July are as follows:

Man Hours:

244

Miles:


3363

Security Checks:
1017

Construction Sites:
86

Utilities:

592

Three crimes were reported in SMW in June. Two crimes were reported in July.

Solicitors need a permit from the Sheriff’s Office to go door to door in SMW. In Cypress Village they also need permission from the Board and they don’t give such permission. Berry pickers were cited for trespassing by the A Frame in Cypress Village.

We received a note from member Dolores Brand in acknowledgment of our support and donation in memory of her husband, former member George Brand.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 pm.

Our next meeting will be held on October 14, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary

